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  Letter dated 16 June 2025 from the Permanent Representative of 

the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to 

the Secretary-General and the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 Upon instructions from my Government and pursuant to Iran’s previous letters 

dated 13 and 16 June 2025 (S/2025/379 and S/2025/387), I am writing to you 

regarding the brazen and unlawful military assaults perpetrated by the Israeli regime 

against the Islamic Republic of Iran, in flagrant violation of the Charter of the United 

Nations and fundamental principles of international law. These attacks have included 

deliberate strikes against Iran’s peaceful nuclear facilities, which are fully 

safeguarded and monitored by the International Atomic Energy Agency in accordance 

with the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons. 

 In this context, I wish to recall Security Council resolution 487 (1981), in 

response to Israel’s bombing of Iraq’s Osirak nuclear reactor. That resolution, inter 

alia, “strongly condemns the military attack by Israel in clear violation of the Charter 

of the United Nations and the norms of international conduct”, and “calls upon Israel 

to refrain in the future from any such acts or threats thereof”. It further requested “the 

Secretary-General to keep the Security Council regularly informed of the 

implementation of the present resolution”. 

 The recent military attacks against Iran’s safeguarded nuclear facilities fall 

squarely within the scope of resolution 487 (1981). Moreover, repeated public 

statements by Israeli officials threatening further attacks against Iran ’s peaceful 

nuclear facilities represent a grave and escalating threat to international peace and 

security and call for urgent action by the Security Council.  

 In light of these developments, I respectfully request that the Secretary -General 

report to the Security Council and the wider membership on the status of 

implementation of paragraph 2 of resolution 487 (1981), particularly in relation to the 

Israeli regime’s continuing violations and threats targeting peaceful nuclear facilities 

under international safeguards. 

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a document 

of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Amir Saeid Iravani 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 
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